
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Extra ordinary Parish Council meeting held on Thursday 5th January 2012 in Stottesdon School at 7pm.
Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), A Parsons, R Abbiss, M Shineton, S Steed, H Barratt, 

T Casswell.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioner’s : 1

00.
Parishioner’s time:

Mr Jones (applicant for Raysland planning application) attended the meeting and explained that this was to replace the temporary accommodation which had been approved twice.

The design of the property had been discussed with the Planning Department and this was for a practical/sensible and comfortable home to live in.

Required tests had been passed and agricultural conditions will be applied.

01.
Apologies:
Cllrs D Walsh (ill), R Bunn (work) – RESOLVED to accept these apologies.

02.
Declaration of interests:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell – personal interest as he knows the family and gave evidence re The Firs on behalf of the PC.

Cllr Abbiss – personal interest – farming connection.

Cllr Shineton – personal interest – knows family.

03.
Planning application:

a) Erection of one agricultural worker’s dwelling, installation of a septic tank drainage system – Raysland, Chorley.
The site had been visited by Cllrs and the following comments were made:

· Simple design and could see no problem with this.

· Size of an affordable house.

· Young local family will be settled in permanent accommodation.

· Nice design which will be a good addition to Chorley – living/work environment.

· Felt that this would not be a huge change and would be an improvement of ‘temporary’ accommodation.

· Once the house is completed the temporary accommodation should be removed.

· Sufficient hard standing should be provided in order to allow delivery vehicles etc to stand clear of the highway on this narrow lane to prevent the road being blocked.

It was RESOLVED to fully support these plans. Clerk will send in a reply to SC using the points raised. Cllr Shineton took no part in the discussion and did not vote.
b) No other plans received.
Update -The Firs, Chorley:
Current case closed.

Brick pavers had been removed from the driveway and Clerk was asked to notify SC regarding this.

The bungalow is in a very bad state of repair now.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.20pm.

Signed: These minutes were approved at PC meeting 23rd January 2012.
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